
Russia's Football Coach Capello Invited
to Parliamentary Hearing
By The Moscow Times

October 17, 2014

Russia's national football team coach Fabio Capello gestures during a training session at Friends Arena
in Stockholm, October 8, 2014.

Russia coach Fabio Capello has been invited to attend a parliament hearing at the State Duma,
the country's main legislative body, on Oct. 27.

"I invited Capello to speak with him about how the Russian national team is preparing for the
2018 World Cup," Igor Ananskikh, head of the Duma's Committee for Physical Culture
and Sport, said in an interview with TASS news agency on Thursday.

"I don't know if he will turn up for the session. As far as I am aware, Capello has left Moscow
and will only return at the end of the week."

"Aside from talking about the national team's preparations at the parliamentary hearing, we
will also talk about questions concerning the development of infrastructure and the
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construction of stadiums in the cities, which will host matches at the 2018 World Cup."

The news was greeted with surprise in Russia. The honorary president of the Russian Football
Union Vyacheslav Koloskov said that such a meeting with a national team manager would be
impossible in other countries.

"Capello was never asked or was invited before to attend the State Duma. I can say with
absolute certainty that such practices would never take place abroad," the former FIFA vice-
president was quoted as saying by newspaper Sport Den Za Dnem.

Fabio Capello took over as Russia coach in 2012 and led the country to their first World Cup
for 12 years in Brazil.

Russia failed to qualify for the knockout stages, however, after finishing with two points
from three group games.

The Italian coach extended his contract with the Russian Football Union in January in a deal
that will keep the 68-year-old in charge until the conclusion of the 2018 World Cup in Russia.

Capello has not been paid for the last four months, according to Russian media reports.

Television channel Dozhd quoted a source earlier this month saying Capello would quit if
the President of the Russian Football Union Nikolay Tolstykh stayed in his role.

Original url:
https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2014/10/17/russias-football-coach-capello-invited-to-parliamentary-
hearing-a40498


